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Good morning, Chair Takayama, Vice Chair Gates, and members of the Committee:  
 
I’m Ron Han, Director of the State Office of Veterans Services (OVS).  I appreciate this opportunity to 
provide testimony in support of the concepts in House Bill 2230. 
 
This measure amends the Hawaii Revised Statutes to waive the annual vehicle weight tax for qualified 
disabled veterans.  Currently, disabled veterans who are 100% rated by the Department of Veterans 
Affairs (VA), who are residents of Hawaii and who received an other than dishonorable discharge from 
the United States uniformed armed forces, receive an exemption from their annual registration fees ($45). 
However, they are still required to pay the annual weight tax.  This measure would extend the exemption 
for these eligible disabled veterans to the annual weight tax.  As of December 2019, according to VA 
State Summaries, there are 4,431 veterans rated at 100% in Hawaii. 
 
The OVS supports the intent expressed in this measure as long as its implementation does not impact 
or replace the priorities set forth in the Executive Budget. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to provide testimony on behalf of Hawaii’s Veterans and their families.   
 
 
 
 
Ron Han: ronald.han@va.gov   Phone: (808) 433-0422 
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Comments:  

Chair, Vice Chair and Members of the Committee: 

As a US Army Veteran, I strongly support the HB 2230 in favor of the Exemptions from 
regristration fees and annual weight tax. This will benefit hundreds and thousands of 
veterans living in Hawaii. 

Sincerely yours, 

Howard Mateo 
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. 
HB 2230 

RELATING TO DISABLED VETERANS 
 

House Committee on Public Safety, Veterans, & Military Affairs 
 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports this bill. 
 
The DOT generally does not support exemptions as reductions in revenue are 
detrimental to the State Highway Fund.  This bill seeks to exempt Hawaii resident 
disabled veterans that have a service-connected one hundred per cent disability rating 
and has been other than dishonorably discharged from payment of the annual vehicle 
weight tax.  The DOT recognizes that these exemptions will assist our disabled 
veterans, and thus, we support this measure. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
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